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The critical policy question raised by the controversy is whether or not the AFL-CIO will permit service unions to perform 

work beyond the scope of their charters that falls within the jurisdiction of the Building Trades. If the AFL-CIO fails to take firm steps 

to limit this type of activity, it could set a dangerous precedent that clears the way for other service unions to do the same. According 

to Jack Kennedy, President of the Building Trades Council of Nassau and Suffolk counties, the lack of enforcement by the AFL-CIO 

poses a direct threat to the Building Trades. When asked in a recent interview if John Sweeney had taken adequate steps to resolve the 

situation, he replied: “There should be a line drawn…We’ve been more than patient.” He added: “Somebody’s got to tell these people 

(USWA) that they’re not chartered to do construction work -- they’re chartered to do service work -- and to stay out of it”.  Kennedy 

pointed out that, without a clear line drawn between the jurisdictions of the Building Trades and other non-construction unions, any 

amalgamated union could easily expand into the jurisdiction of the Building Trades, ultimately posing a threat greater than that 

presented by USWA. 

 

The current situation threatens to further complicate the internal dynamics of a troubled AFL-CIO by increasing tensions 

between labor leaders within the services and construction industries. Relations are already strained, particularly with the recent 

withdrawal of the 500,000-member Carpenters Union from the organization. Wayne Rogers, President of Local Union 7 of the 

Carpenters on Long Island and Senior Agent for the Suburban New York Regional Council, stated in a recent interview that the lack 

of disciplinary action against USWA by President Sweeney contributed to the tensions preceding the withdrawal of the Carpenters 

Union from the AFL-CIO. 

 

While much of the debate regarding USWA revolves around the jurisdictional issue, there is growing evi
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Six Main Areas of Concern 

 

1)  Raiding of Building Trades jurisdiction 

 
For a variety of reasons related to the nature of construction work, unions in the Building Trades are far more susceptible than others 

to raiding by other unions. This is particularly true for the Laborers International, LIUNA, which represents workers in jobs requiring 

lower levels of skill and employing a higher proportion of recent immigrants2.  The Building and Construction Trades Department 

within the AFL-CIO was created in order to address the special needs of unions within the construction industry. The Council is made 

up of 15 international unions, each assigned a particular jurisdiction within the labor market, based on the craft of the associated 

members. And aside from the occasional border skirmish, each international avoids organizing workers employed in other crafts. 

Building Trades affiliates are generally recognized for their superior wages and benefits and government approved apprenticeship 

programs that raise skill and safety levels on the job.   

 

Traditionally, a contractor in the construction ind
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“Our message was delivered. THERE IS A CHOICE!!! 
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million. Steve Elliott, USWA president, made $425,0


